
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Another busy week has gone by! It shows how hard the children are working when we have lots and lots of certificates in the Golden Book! 

It was great to see so many celebrations this morning. Well done to you all; we are all very proud of your achievements. 

I always love it when a child turns up at my office door with some work to show, or a request to visit them 

in class to see some of their amazing work. It’s definitely the best part of my job. This week, I had a very 

excited Theo (and Mrs Aram!) from Y1 showing me his fantastic independent work in Maths, a very proud 

Tom (and Miss Smith!) from Y4 showing me his independently written balanced argument, and a very 

enthusiastic Mrs Aram asking me to come down and watch Bumble Bee’s video retelling of their story. 

They retold it from the polar bear’s point of view, using great expression and oral sound effects that really 

made it interesting for the listener. Well done! 

Some of our leaders and governors have been carrying out some learning walks and pupil conferencing recently as part of our monitoring 

programme. They have been very impressed with the level of understanding that the children have been demonstrating, as well as their 

confidence and use of the correct subject specific vocabulary when talking about their learning. Well done to you all. 

We have noticed that a few children have been wearing smartwatches. If they allow access to the internet, phone or 

cameras, please keep them at home as this constitutes a safeguarding issue. Thank you for your understanding. 

 

You will have seen a letter sent home today about the NEU’s strike action that is taking place on Wednesday 1st 

February. The unions are striving for an improvement in school funding, not just help support teachers’ pay, but to 

help provide a better education through better resources and budgets. Our teachers are passionate about helping 

children to learn, and it is always a difficult decision to take part in strike action. For legal reasons, until the day of 

the strike, union members are under no obligation to inform their employers of their intention to strike. The impact 

of the strike action may be different in every school depending on what unions the teachers belong to and if they 

decide to take part in the strike action. We have to carry out a thorough risk assessment based on the information 

that we have been given at the time, as well as taking into account other possible changes. This is why a second letter was sent out today, 

following new information that had come to light. Due to the legalities of strike action, any plans may also change on the day itself, and I will 

keep you informed as soon as possible if this is the case. I thank you for your understanding, and if you have any questions, please do not 

hesitate to contact me via the school office: office@brighstoneprimary.org.uk  

I hope you all have a lovely weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday morning. 

With best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Courage: 

Facing a challenge 

We watched a video that showed Derek Redmond in 

the 1992 Barcelona Olympics. He was destined to win his race, but 

he tore his hamstring when running. Despite the huge pain he was 

in, he was determined to hobble on and cross the finish line, with 

his father by his side. Derek faced a huge challenge. 

Have you ever worked really hard to achieve something, that has 

involved lots of practising and training? This could be for lots of 

reasons; for example, learning to ride a bike, practising your times 

tables for a test, running in a race, and more. What challenges have 

you faced? What helped you to overcome them? 

A Prayer for Courage 

 

Father God, 

 

Help us to be strong and courageous. 

Help us to face our challenges. 

Help us to help others to face their challenges. 

 

Amen 

 

“Be strong and courageous; do not be frightened or dismayed, for 

the Lord your God is with you wherever you go.” Joshua 1.9 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Grammar: Commonly misused words 
 

Could have or could of? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 23rd January 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 96.77% 

Late marks this week: 2 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 3 

Pesto Pasta Bake Bangers and Mash Fish Fingers Beef Bolognese Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato pasta Tomato Pasta Quorn Dippers Veg Bolgnese Veggie Burger Option 2 

Dessert Ice Cream Fruity FlapJack Jelly Shortbread Crispy Bar 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

Free Training for Parents/Carers 
This is an upcoming free event for parents/carers/foster carers on the 
Isle of Wight, taking place on Monday 6th February starting at 7pm at 

Gatten & Lake Primary School. 
  

It is strongly suggested that adults do not bring their children/young 
people with them. 

  
No booking is required to attend, and capacity will be around 200 

people. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



Bumble Bee Theodore - for working hard with his writing. Evan - for great use of 

vocabulary in Science. Theo F - for great independent Maths work. 

Mykola - for super work in Maths and reading. Annie - for brilliant 

Maths. 

Honey Bee Maddie - for trying really hard in Maths. Flo - for being the most     

fantastic role model. Freddie K - for working really hard in Maths and 

helping other children. 

Ivy Bee Arya - for always being conscientious, attentive and fully ready to  

participate in Science. Alfie M and Ferguson - for positive behaviour 

and helpfulness with the laptop cables!! 

Sports Bee Charlie E-T - for ALWAYS being a great role model during PE, clubs and 

fixtures. 

Bee-Haviour Zara - for sharing her worry, taking on a challenge and succeeding. 



 

 

 

 

 

Honey Bee Class 

In English, we have been watching The Lone Robot, a short animation, on The Literacy 

Shed. As part of our learning journey, we wrote a balanced argument to practise the skills 

and knowledge we learnt in a previous learning journey. 

Miss Smith was particularly proud of Tom’s work. I think you can see why! 

Well done, Tom! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Bumble Bee Class 

 

Year 1 and 2 have become green-fingered this afternoon. They’ve been learning about mixing primary  

colours over the weeks, and today they made different shades of green.   

 

 

 

 



Key dates this term  
 

 

 

 Wednesday 1st February: NEU industrial strike action—school partially 

closed (see separate letter) 

 

 Friday 10th February: Last day of term 

 

 Monday 13th—Friday 17th February: Half term 

 

 W/C 13th March: Parents Evenings (further information to follow) 

 

 Monday 3rd April—Friday 14th April: Easter holidays 

 

 Monday 8th May – Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 

 

 Monday 29th May—Friday 2nd June: Half term 

 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 
















